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I.   REPRESENTATIVES, LOCATIONS AND DATES 
Frank Salazar from the Campo Band of Mission Indians served as the Tribal representative to monitor 
construction at the Rough Acres segment respectively, from November 29 through December 4, 2010. 
 
Clarence Brown of the Viejas Tribe served as the Tribal representative to monitor construction at the 
Alpine Yard segment respectively, from November 29 through December 4, 2010.   
 
II. CONSTRUCTION ACTIVITIES 
Construction activity consisted of grading and compacting at the Rough Acres segments and potholing 
and preparation for the Alpine Underground segment.   
 
III.  OBSERVATIONS 
At the Rough Acres tracts, Mr. Salazar noted sterile soils and decomposed granite but no cultural 
materials on 11/29. On 11/30 he noted one small granite mano within the ESA but he was not clear 
whether it had been previously recorded or not. On 12/1 he moved a previously recorded green 
metavolcanic chopper 3 m away from any construction threat. On 12/2 he noted one small green 
metavolcanic flake about 10 m from the graded area in an ESA and in a previously recorded site. On 12/3 
Mr. Salazar noted one large green metavolcanic flake south of the bungalow area in a previously recorded 
site. On 12/4 he monitored grading and noticed no cultural materials. He did note cultural material near 
the front gate beyond the grading area.  
 
At the Alpine Yard location, Mr. Brown observed as potholes were excavated and as a search for an 
existing line was undertaken. No cultural materials were located. 
 
IV.   CONCERNS EXPRESSED 
Mr. Salazar advises additional protection measures at Rough Acres #1 at the end of the runway near the 
west end of the lodge and further recommends that ASM record the materials when in the field.  
 
Mr. Brown records no concerns or issues at the Alpine Yard. 
 
V. SUMMARY 
Other than the recording and additional protection above, no further concerns are noted with regard to 
cultural resources. 
  
VI. SUMMARY PREPARER 
 
Hillary Murphy, Project Archaeologist, Tierra Environmental Services, Inc.  
Joseph M. Nixon, Senior Anthropologist, Tierra Environmental Services, Inc. 


